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Abstract:

Kindergarten is a universal early childhood program in Victoria that is funded by the State Government for children in the year prior to commencing primary school. International research demonstrates that quality kindergarten programs are crucial to the long-term development of children, improving children’s subsequent learning, health and behaviour with positive impacts extending into adult life. 

Through A Fairer Victoria, the Victorian Government is working to improve how early years services contribute to the healthy development of all children by delivering high quality services in a more coordinated and responsive way for all parents. This includes encouraging more children into kindergarten programs in a range of settings. However, good data is not routinely collected which ascertains the ‘dose’ of kindergarten received once a child is enrolled, nor is there data that provides insight into the population of children not accessing kindergarten.

The Statewide Outcomes for Children Branch within the Office for Children is charged with monitoring outcomes for children and adolescents in Victoria through the development of VCAMS (the Victorian Child and Adolescent Monitoring System). An integral part of VCAMS involves developing methods of data collection in order to report on indicators where there has previously been no available data or information. This branch has conducted two research projects on kindergarten in 2006. 

The first project aims to measure actual attendance rates, in terms of hours per week, in a sample of children attending funded kindergarten programs across Victoria during 2005. The second project aims to locate and identify the groups of children not participating in funded kindergarten programs in the year prior to starting school. The current kindergarten enrolment rate of 94.4% indicates that approximately 3,000 to 4,000 four-year-olds are not enrolled in a funded kindergarten program.

This paper will outline a number of methodological issues to emerge from both projects, including: 

· Reporting to Statewide indicators and outcomes and linking to policy

· Data collection processes (including online versus hard copy surveys, using existing attendance records)

· Conducting surveys with early childhood service providers

· Sampling for specific populations

· Conducting research within government (local and State)

